
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Health

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

March 27, 2020

DEPARTMENT CIRCULAR
No. 2020 - 0162

To : ALL UNDERSECRETARIES AND ASSISTANT
SECRETARIES; DIRECTORS OF BUREAUS AND
CENTERS FOR HEALTH DEVELOPMENT; MINISTER
OF HEALTH - BANGSAMORO AUTONOMOUS
REGION IN MUSLIM MINDANAO; EXECUTIVE
DIRECTORS OF SPECIALTY HOSPITALS AND
NATIONAL NUTIRIAITON COUNCIL; CHIEFS OF
MEDICAL CENTERS; HOSPITALS, SANITARIA AND
INSTITUTES; PRESIDENT OF THE PHILIPPINE
HEALTH INSURANCE CORPORATION; AND ALL
OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT : Directive for the Continuous Operation of Dialysis
Facilities in the Philippines During the Enhanced
Community Quarantine In Light of the Coronavirus
Disease 2019 (COVID-19) Outbreak.

In order to provide continuous and efficient dialysis services to patients, the
Department of Health (DOH) hereby mandates the continuous operation of Dialysis Facilities
throughout the Philippines.

Dialysis services, including Hemodialysis and Peritoneal Dialysis, are classified as
health and frontline services — the uninterrupted delivery of whichis critical for the treatment
of persons suffering from kidney orrenal diseases.

Thus, pursuant to the Memorandum from the Executive Secretary in the Office of the
President, dated March 16, 2020, which states that all health and emergency frontline services
shall ensure a skeletal workforce, this Department mandatesall Dialysis Facilities throughout
the Philippines to ensure the continuous and unrestricted operation of their respective
facilities in order to provide the necessary dialysis services to the public.

Dissemination of the information to all concerned is requested.
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